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ENFIELD TOWN COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 

MONDAY, FEBRUARY 6, 2017 
 
The Regular Meeting of the Enfield Town Council was called to order by Chairman Kaupin 
in the Council Chambers of the Enfield Town Hall, 820 Enfield Street, Enfield, Connecticut 
on Monday, February 6, 2017.  The meeting was called to order at 7:23 p.m. 
 
PRAYER – The Prayer was given by Councilor Deni. 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE  – The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
ROLL-CALL – Present were Councilors Arnone, Bosco, Cekala, Davis, Deni, Edgar, 
Kaupin, Lee, Ludwick and Szewczak. Also present were Town Manager, Brian 
Chodkowski; Town Clerk, Suzanne Olechnicki; Town Attorney, Christopher Bromson; 
Director of Community Development, Peter Bryanton; Director of Social Services, Dawn 
Homer-Bouthiette; Director of Human Resources, Steven Bielenda 
 
FIRE EVACUATION ANNOUNCEMENT 
 
Chairman Kaupin made the fire evacuation announcement. 
 
MINUTES OF PRECEDING MEETINGS 
 
MOTION #4013 by Councilor Arnone, seconded by Councilor Deni to accept the 
minutes of the January 17, 2017 Special Meeting. 
 
Upon a SHOW-OF-HANDS vote being taken, the Chair declared MOTION #4013 
adopted 10-0-0. 
 
MOTION #4014 by Councilor Cekala, seconded by Councilor Arnone to accept the 
minutes of the January 17, 2017 Regular Meeting. 
 
Upon a SHOW-OF-HANDS vote being taken, the Chair declared MOTION #4014 
adopted 10-0-0. 
 
SPECIAL GUESTS 
 
There were no special guests for this item. 
 
PUBLIC COMMUNICATIONS & PETITIONS 
 
There were no comments from the public. 
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COUNCILOR COMMUNICATIONS & PETITIONS 
 
Councilor Deni stated although some manholes have been corrected, there are still 
manholes needing attention, i.e., South Road and Brainard Road in the vicinity of the fire 
department. 
 
Councilor Deni questioned the status of the Town’s truck wash. 
 
Councilor Edgar requested more information concerning an RFP for a Thompsonville 
survey. 
 
Councilor Bosco stated he doesn’t understand why the bike path on Town Farm Road 
was being plowed at 11:30 p.m. before it stopped snowing, and then when the roadway 
was plowed, snow was pushed back onto the bike path.  He stated his belief the Town 
shouldn’t be using overtime to do unnecessary plowing. 
 
MOTION #4015 by Councilor Lee, seconded by Councilor Cekala to suspend the rules 
to address under Miscellaneous this evening Items 14 B1, B2, B3, E, F & H. 
 
Upon a SHOW-OF-HANDS vote being taken, the Chair declared MOTION #4015 
adopted 10-0-0. 
 
Chairman Kaupin congratulated the Patriots on their win. 
 
TOWN MANAGER REPORT & COMMUNICATIONS 
 
Mr. Chodkowski stated the Council has within their packets the Project and Activities 
Report. 
 
He stated he will bring the manhole issue to the attention of the Public Works Director. 
 
Mr. Chodkowski referred to the truck wash and noted preliminary engineering was 
completed and updated cost estimates have been prepared and are being incorporated into 
the CIP budget, and this will be an item that is coming out as part of the next budget. 
 
As concerns the RFP for a Thompsonville survey, Mr. Chodkowski explained this is the 
result of the Transit Oriented Development Plan Grant that the Town received.  He noted 
one of the things that the grant required was the production of a plan that included a 
couple of different items with relation to potential zoning uses.  He stated his belief there 
are some conceptual drawings of what a transit oriented development might look like.  
He noted this RFP is in response to the state grant that the Town received for the train 
station. 
 
Councilor Edgar stated his concern is that there have been at least three studies going all 
the way back to the Shapiro study in the 1990’s for the downtown area, and now they’re 
having another study.  He stated his impression multiple studies are a waste of money 
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because nothing is done.  Mr. Chodkowski stated he can’t comment on the prior studies, 
but this particular RFP is a requirement of this particular grant and isn’t related to any 
other work that the Town has done.  He added he can have Mr. Bryanton prepare an 
updated memo to Council for the next packet. 
 
Councilor Edgar stated he would also like to know the amount of the grant. 
 
Mr. Chodkowski stated he will also share Councilor Bosco’s comments at tomorrow’s 
staff meeting. 
 
Councilor Arnone requested an update on the senior meal program.  Ms. Homer-
Bouthiette stated the federal government sent an allocation to the State of Connecticut 
based on a formula.  She explained that funding goes to the State Department of Social 
Services, and Social Services allocates that funding across the State based on their 
regional area agencies on aging.  She noted Enfield works with the North Central Area on 
Aging (NCAAA), and they negotiate a contract with the Community Renewal Team 
(CRT) for the number of meals that gets assigned to their area, and those are regional 
numbers.  She stated there was a meeting a couple weeks ago, and NCAAA and CRT 
stated their allocation for meals doesn’t stretch to everyone who wants a meal.  She noted 
they were notified a couple months ago that if they wished to keep their meals stable, 
they needed to come up with another $22,000, which they didn’t have, therefore, they 
went to different resources.  She explained regionally and state-wide, Meals on Wheels is 
capped.  She noted until twenty-seven Meals on Wheels are no longer needed, they’re not 
going to open up the program.  She stated at the congregate site at Mark Twain and their 
senior congregate meal site, they will be providing two meals at those two sites from now 
until the end of the contract, September 30th, which is the federal fiscal year.  She noted 
CRT has capped their meals at both those sites, but they believe they can live within 
those caps effectively based on a previous census.  She stated NCAAA and CRT are 
trying to get additional private funding to keep the meals stable.  She feels they are in 
good shape for at least the short term, and they will try to address this for the longer term. 
 
Councilor Edgar stated some people are under the impression they will only get three 
meals per week from Meals on Wheels.  Ms. Homer-Bouthiette stated Enfield is one of 
the few communities that actually does meals seven days per week—they provide Meals 
on Wheels five days per week, and they do the congregate meal program on the weekend 
at Mark Twain. 
 
TOWN ATTORNEY REPORT & COMMUNICATIONS 
 
Attorney Bromson indicated he had no report this evening. 
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REPORT OF SPECIAL COMMITTES OF THE COUNCIL 
 
Enfield High School Renovation Building Committee 
 
Councilor Cekala stated Enfield High School recently received their certificate of 
occupancy for the “D” wing. 
 
JFK Pre-Referendum Committee 
 
Chairman Christopher Rutledge was present for this item. 
 
Mr. Rutledge stated Mr. Petrucelli has been providing regular updates, and on February 
1st they received their first draft proposal along with cost estimates and a detailed project 
plan with updates as to where they are at this point. He noted the report focused 
exclusively on facility condition assessments, and the cost estimate was $16.6 million 
dollars, which is fairly in line with the Facility and Conditions Assessment Report put out 
early last year.  He noted the Petrucelli team will be working with staff and 
administrators at JFK, including the Superintendent’s Office and the Board of Education 
to review the building for programmatic and educational needs to see what types of 
upgrades are needed in that regard.  Mr. Petrucelli stated another key item is going to be 
the need for environmental testing, and they should engage someone to provide those 
services by early March.  He noted Fuss & O’Neill provided an estimate of $19,375, and 
the Committee approved a resolution to request funding for an environmental study. 
 
Councilor Arnone referred to the $16.6 million dollar estimate and noted if they choose 
to do a renovation “as new”, it’s at the 70% reimbursement rate, therefore, the cost to the 
taxpayer would be estimated at $4.8 million dollars.  He noted it’s important to remind 
the public that reimbursement rates are good, just as they are with the work at Enfield 
High School.  Mr. Rutledge stated they’ve been informed the reimbursement is 70.71% at 
least through June 30th for renovate to new. 
 
Councilor Edgar questioned whether the recommended $19,375 is an extra item in 
addition to what Silver Petrucelli bid.  Mr. Rutledge stated that’s correct.  He noted the 
environmental assessments were not part of the original RFP, and they weren’t a part of 
the bid that Silver & Petrucelli submitted to the Committee. 
 
Chairman Kaupin stated Enfield put out an RFP for Phase I, which does not include 
environmentals.  He noted Silver Petrucelli’s response to the RFP was Phase I Plus, but 
did not include the environmentals.  He stated they have to discuss this with the Town 
Manager to learn when is the appropriate time to do the environmental testing, and 
whether it’s bid out or falls under the Town’s on-call contracting. 
 
Councilor Edgar questioned if this has gone out to bond counsel.  Chairman Kaupin 
stated bond counsel isn’t involved at this point in time. 
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Councilor Szewczak stated there is the belief that a lot of the asbestos has been abated at 
JFK, but they don’t have the records.  She noted they need a records retention system so 
they know what they’ve done in the buildings and when it was done. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
APPOINTMENTS (TOWN COUNCIL) 
 
MOTION #4016 by Councilor Lee, seconded by Councilor Edgar to remove Item #19 
from the table. 
 
Upon a SHOW-OF-HANDS vote being taken, the Chair declared MOTION #4016 
adopted 10-0-0. 
 
NOMINATION #4017  by Councilor Lee to appoint Charlotte Riley (R) to the Inland 
Wetlands and Watercourses Agency as an Alternate for a term which expires 6/30/17. 
 
MOTION #4018 by Councilor Edgar, seconded by Councilor Ludwick to close 
nominations. 
 
Upon a SHOW-OF-HANDS vote being taken, the Chair declared MOTION #4018 
adopted 10-0-0. 
 
Upon a ROLL-CALL  vote being taken, the Chair declared Charlotte Riley appointed to 
the Inland Wetlands and Watercourses Agency as an Alternate by a 10-0-0 vote. 
 
MOTION #4019 by Councilor Edgar, seconded by Councilor Arnone to remove Item 
#23 from the table. 
 
Upon a SHOW-OF-HANDS vote being taken, the Chair declared MOTION #4019 
adopted 10-0-0. 
 
NOMINATION #4020  by Councilor Edgar to appoint Virginia Higley (D) to the 
Planning and Zoning Commission as an Alternate for a term which expires 12/31/2017. 
 
MOTION #4021 by Councilor Lee, seconded by Councilor Szewczak to close 
nominations. 
 
Upon a SHOW-OF-HANDS vote being taken, the Chair declared MOTION #4021 
adopted 10-0-0. 
 
Upon a ROLL-CALL  vote being taken, the Chair declared Virginia Higley appointed to 
the Planning and Zoning Commission as an Alternate by a 10-0-0 vote. 
 
All other Old Business items remained tabled. 
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NEW BUSINESS 
 
RESOLUTION #4022 by Councilor Lee, seconded by Councilor Arnone. 
 
RESOLVED, that the Enfield Town Council does hereby authorize the Town Attorney, 
Christopher W. Bromson, or his designee, to sign the attached Stipulation to settle the 
matter of New Horizons Corporation v. Town of Enfield, No. 3:16-cv-01279 
 
Upon a ROLL-CALL  vote being taken, the Chair declared RESOLUTION #4022 
adopted 10-0-0. 
 
ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION 
 
Chairman Kaupin stated those items that have not been moved to Miscellaneous will be 
addressed at the next meeting. 
 
MISCELLANEOUS 
 
NOMINATION #4023  by Councilor Lee to reappoint Tophie Nowak (R) to the Prison 
Town Liaison Committee for a term which expires 2/28/19. 
 
MOTION #4024 by Councilor Deni, seconded by Councilor Arnone to close 
nominations. 
 
Upon a SHOW-OF-HANDS vote being taken, the Chair declared MOTION #4024 
adopted 10-0-0. 
 
Upon a ROLL-CALL  vote being taken, the Chair declared Tophie Nowak reappointed 
to the Prison Town Liaison Committee by a 10-0-0 vote. 
 
NOMINATION #4025  by Councilor Edgar to reappoint Kenneth Edgar (D) to the Prison 
Town Liaison Committee for a term which expires 2/28/19. 
 
MOTION #4026 by Councilor Lee, seconded by Councilor Deni to close nominations. 
 
Upon a SHOW-OF-HANDS vote being taken, the Chair declared MOTION #4026 
adopted 10-0-0. 
 
Upon a ROLL-CALL  vote being taken, the Chair declared Kenneth Edgar reappointed 
to the Prison Town Liaison Committee by a 10-0-0 vote. 
 
NOMINATION #4027  by Councilor Lee to appoint Peter Falk (R) to the Councilor-At-
Large position through 11/13/2017. 
 
MOTION #4028 by Councilor Lee, seconded by Councilor Ludwick to close 
nominations. 
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Upon a SHOW-OF-HANDS vote being taken, the Chair declared MOTION #4028 
adopted 10-0-0. 
 
Chairman Kaupin voiced his support for Peter Falk.  He noted about 23 years ago, he 
served on the Town Council with Mr. Falk up until 2002 at which point Mr. Falk stepped 
down from the Council for family and work obligations.  He pointed out Mr. Falk never 
gave up his interest in the community.  He noted he served on the Planning & Zoning 
Commission and has been active in community service organizations and the Republican 
Party.  He stated he’s very happy that Mr. Falk wishes to serve on the Council again. 
 
Upon a ROLL-CALL  vote being taken, the Chair declared Peter Falk appointed as 
Councilor-At-Large by an 8-2-0 vote, with Councilors Deni and Edgar voting against. 
 
RESOLUTION #4029 by Councilor Arnone, seconded by Councilor Deni 
 
WHEREAS, the Office of Community Development intends to apply for Fiscal Year 
2017 Community Development Block Grant funds; and 
 
WHEREAS, Community Development Block Grant Program Regulation 24 CFR 
570.486(a) requires that a public hearing be held to discuss the application; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Town Council wishes to seek input from the residents of the Town of 
Enfield regarding the Town’s community development and housing needs and potential 
project ideas; 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, the Enfield Town Council will hold a Public 
Hearing in the Enfield Town Hall Council Chambers, 820 Enfield Street, Enfield, 
Connecticut on Monday, March 6, 2017 at 6:50 p.m. to allow interested residents an 
opportunity to express their opinions regarding the application. 
 
Mr. Bryanton explained this is just to set the hearing.  He noted they encourage people to 
come and provide ideas.  He noted last year they put in an application to approve some of 
Enfield’s public housing, however, they were unsuccessful in getting that grant.  He 
stated they intend to put in a similar grant this year. 
 
Councilor Arnone requested some examples of successful block grants in past years.  Mr. 
Bryanton stated the balance of their block grants have gone toward housing 
rehabilitation.  He noted this is a good program that helps people with limited needs do 
housing rehab.  He stated the problem has been that in the past few years there have been 
so many regulations locked onto the program that it’s becoming more and more difficult 
to find qualifying applicants.  He noted this past year they put on a loan-to-value ratio, 
which really hurts because a lot of citizens are underwater on their homes because the 
values do not rise above what is owed on the home.  He stated it’s a challenge to find 
good applicants.  He noted last year they decided to talk to the Housing Authority about 
what their needs are, and they can use some renovations at Green Valley. 
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Councilor Ludwick questioned why they didn’t get the grant for Green Valley.  Mr. 
Bryanton stated the annual allocation from the federal government is about $14 million 
dollars, and they had about $28 million dollars in applications.  He pointed out Enfield 
was just finishing up a grant at the time they applied for a new grant, and the state 
probably felt they should give other communities an opportunity. 
 
Councilor Lee stated after this hearing, what is the advocacy chain from that point 
forward.  Mr. Bryanton explained the more support the better.  He noted they submitted 
an application to the Department of Housing, and they do get letters of support from 
various town organizations, i.e., Americares, Loaves & Fishes and other community 
organizations. 
 
Upon a ROLL-CALL  vote being taken, the Chair declared RESOLUTION #4029 
adopted 10-0-0. 
 
RESOLUTION #4030 by Councilor Arnone, seconded by Councilor Szewczak. 
 
RESOLVED, that in accordance with Chapter VII, Section II of the Town Charter the 
Enfield Town Council does hereby amend the classification plan to amend the job 
description for the following position: 
 
Amend:  (1) Deputy Director of Social Services 
 
Ms. Homer-Bouthiette stated they pushed off any consideration of rehiring to cover some 
of the budget crunch they had in July, and this covered the nurse’s aide they were going 
to have to lay off at the Adult Day Center.  She noted she worked with her staff to 
identify what this vacancy should be filled with in terms of experience and training, and 
they came up with a draft which they presented to Steve Bielenda, the Director of Human 
Resources. 
 
She stated most of their job specs haven’t been updated since 1999, and a lot of things 
have changed during that period of time.  She noted a lot of time is spent in monitoring 
grants, contracts and payments.  She stated as finances get tighter, they’ll have more 
grants and will have to meet those conditions on a regular basis.  She noted that is how 
they filtered in the new five or six bullets included for job functions.  She stated they also 
made some changes regarding experience and training. 
 
Mr. Bielenda stated when the previous Social Services Director decided to retire, they 
had a difficult time trying to fill that position, therefore, he came back to the Town 
Council to change the job description and increase the salary level.  He noted he did not 
want to leave the Town vulnerable again when the current Social Services Director 
retires, therefore, they wanted a succession plan.  He stated by changing this job 
description to mirror some of the qualifications in the Director position, they can hire 
someone who can understand all the disciplines and all the departments that they oversee 
and groom that person so that when Ms. Homer-Bouthiette does leave, they will have 
someone who can fit in seamlessly. 
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Councilor Arnone stated when they replaced Pam Brown, they did find that a lot of the 
job descriptions in Social Services date back to the 1960’s.  He voiced his support of the 
resolution. 
 
Councilor Edgar stated the job description indicates quite a bit of financial requirements. 
Ms. Homer-Bouthiette stated that position will be assisting with the development of the 
budget. 
 
Councilor Edgar questioned whether it’s been difficult up to this time for the Director to 
work without an assistant.  Ms. Homer-Bouthiette stated there are a lot of positions where 
people have stepped up.  She noted she knows enough now that they actually need 
another person to get the things done that she would like to get done. 
 
Councilor Lee stated he likes the idea that the Director is thinking capacity and 
succession planning.  He questioned what happens if they find a great candidate who 
lacks the Master’s Degree.  Mr. Bielenda stated he would probably come back to the 
Council and request a waiver.  He added they will not be hand-cuffed by this job 
description. 
 
Councilor Deni raised the possibility of shifting some tasks to other departments, i.e., 
busing. 
 
Councilor Arnone questioned the salary range, and Mr. Bielenda responded it’s cost 
neutral to the budget. 
 
Councilor Ludwick questioned the possibility of having wording such as “Master’s 
Degree highly desirable, but not required”.  Mr. Bielenda stated he wants to track people 
with Master’s Degrees, and that’s why he has the job description as stringent as it is. 
 
Upon a ROLL-CALL  vote being taken, the Chair declared RESOLUTION #4030 
adopted 9-1-0, with Councilor Edgar voting against. 
 
RESOLUTION #4031 by Councilor Arnone, seconded by Councilor Lee. 
 
WHEREAS, the Town jointly owns with the Thompsonville Fire District two lots known 
as Map 24, Lot 48 and Map 24, Lot 50; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Town Council must refer the proposed transaction to the Planning and 
Zoning Commission for a report in conformance with the requirements of Connecticut 
General Statute 8-24. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the proposed acquisition of the two lots 
is hereby referred to the Planning and Zoning Commission for a report in conformance 
with the requirements of Connecticut General Statute 8-24. 
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Upon a ROLL-CALL  vote being taken, the Chair declared RESOLUTION #4031 
adopted 10-0-0. 
 
PUBLIC COMMUNICATIONS 
 
There were no comments from the public. 
 
COUNCILOR COMMUNICATIONS 
 
Councilor Lee stated he was given a flyer today from the KITE organization in Enfield. 
He noted KITE supports key initiatives in early childhood education, and they are hosting 
a training session for community leaders, and this is scheduled for February 17th at Fermi.  
He noted people interested in attending should contact Ashley at KITE at 860-253-6502. 
 
Councilor Cekala stated there should be a correction made to the regular meeting minutes 
of January 17th on Page 13.  The sentence should be corrected to read as follows: 
 
“Councilor Bosco stated he accepts the apology offered by Councilor Davis, but it still 
doesn’t make it right.” 
 
Chairman Kaupin stated that will be accepted as a correction.   
 
MOTION #4032 by Councilor Szewczak, seconded by Councilor Cekala to adjourn. 
 
Upon a SHOW-OF-HANDS vote being taken, the Chair declared MOTION #4032 
adopted 10-0-0 and the meeting stood adjourned at 8:20 p.m. 
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Appended to minutes of 
February 6, 2017 Regular 
Town Council Meeting 
See Page 6 
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Appended to minutes of 
February 6, 2017 Regular 
Town Council Meeting 
See Page 8 
 

TOWN OF ENFIELD 
JOB DESCRIPTION 

SOCIAL SERVICES DEPARTMENT 
DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF SOCIAL SERVICES 

 
GENERAL STATEMENT OF DUTIES:   Assists the Director of Social Services with plans 
and organizes, coordinates and implements a comprehensive approach to the delivery of human 
services for children, youth, adults, seniors and their families. 
 
SUPERVISION RECEIVED:    Reports directly to the Director of Social Services. 
 
SUPERVISION EXERCISED: May supervise the Social Services Division Heads in the 
absence of the Social Services Director or other personnel as necessary and may substitute for 
division heads when assigned. 
 
ESSENTIAL JOB FUNCTIONS:  
·  Responsible for ongoing financial management; 
·  Monitors and analyzes department’s accounts payables and receivables data and the development and 

maintenance of accurate, timely records, and preparation of various reports; 
·  Monitors, manages, and analyzes financial results, including monthly and yearly reporting to the 

Director of Social Services; 
·  Prepares regular financial reports, various other operating reports, and correspondence;  
·  Assists in writing grants from the state and federal governments and other private and public sources;  
·  Assists in the development of Social Services budget;  
·  Assists in finding funds and service providers to meet needs of community;  
·  Coordinates activities and programs as necessary;  
·  Facilitates communication and planning among human service agencies;  
·  Monitors the performance of services provided by non-profit agencies that are funded by the Town of 

Enfield; 
·  Coordinates the budget application process for human service agencies to receive Town funding;  
·  Coordinates the sharing of resources among Town and private/non-profit agencies;  
·  Researches and develops a competitive bid process for the delivery of human services as warranted;  
·  Assesses the delivery of current services provided by both Town and non-profit agencies to identify 

areas of collaboration and resource sharing as well as identifying service gaps;  
·  Coordinates with other municipalities and State agencies on issues pertaining to human services;  
·  Evaluates program effectiveness through site visits, client’s surveys, etc.;  
·  Serves as liaison between the Town of Enfield Department of Social Services and other human service 

agencies;  
·  Serve as staff liaison to the Town of Enfield Human Services Advisory Commission;  
·  Develops processes and procedures that effectively utilize information technology to enhance efficiency 

and support management decision making.  
·  Regular and punctual attendance. 
 
OTHER JOB FUNCTIONS:  Performs related work as required. 
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PHYSICAL DEMANDS:  The physical demands described here are representative of those that 
must be met by an employee to successfully perform the essential functions of this job.  
Reasonable accommodations may be made to enable individuals with disabilities to perform the 
essential functions.  
 
While performing the duties of this job, the employee is frequently required to walk, sit, talk and 
hear.  The employee is occasionally required to use hands to finger, handle, feel or operate 
objects, tools or controls; and reach with hands and arms.  Hand-eye coordination necessary to 
operate computer and other office equipment. 
 
The employee must occasionally lift and/or move up to 20 pounds.  Specific vision abilities 
required by this job include close vision, and the ability to adjust focus. 
WORK ENVIRONMENT:  The work characteristics described here are representative of those 
an employee encounters while performing the essential functions of this job.  Reasonable 
accommodations may be made to enable individuals with disabilities to perform the essential 
functions. 
 
Must be able to concentrate on fine details with some interruption.  Needs to attend to 
task/function for more than 60 minutes at a time.  Able to understand and relate to specific ideas, 
generally several at a time and to understand and relate to theories behind several related 
concepts.  Able to remember task/assignment given to self and others over long periods of time. 
 
The noise level in the work environment is usually quiet but it can sometimes be loud. 
 
MINIMUM QUALIFICATIONS 
 
KNOWLEDGE, SKILL AND ABILITY:    Considerable knowledge of financial and budgetary 
principles, practices and procedures and their application in a public sector environment.  
Knowledge of current information technology practices and application.  Knowledge of and 
considerable skill in the use of data base and spreadsheet applications, especially Microsoft 
Office Suite products.  Skill in utilizing and implementing modern office methods, technology 
and practices.  Ability to conduct and evaluate budgetary and financial problems, and to design 
and implement practical and creative solutions.  Ability to determine needs of community and to 
determine available resources to meet needs; knowledge of researching, planning and 
programming community socials services;   must possess strong management skills; knowledge 
of  federal, state and local laws and funding sources pertaining to human services; ability to write 
and interpret grants and to prepare written reports; ability to deal effectively with clientele, staff, 
agencies, community and Town officials; ability to follow oral and written communications and 
to communicate effectively; computer knowledge; community organizational skills; ability to 
build consensus program development, resource development. 
 
Must possess a valid driver’s license. 
 
EXPERIENCE AND TRAINING:   A Master’s Degree in Social Work, Business 
Administration, Public Administration, Human Services or related field and not less than five (5) 
years of progressively responsible supervisory experience, or any equivalent combination of 
experience and training including a minimum of five (5) years human services, non-profit or 
municipal experience which provides a demonstrated ability to perform the functions of the 
position. 
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The following duties are typical of this job description and intended only to describe the various types of work that 
may be performed, the level of technical complexity of the assignments(s), and are not intended to be an all-inclusive 
list of duties.  The omission of a specific duty statement does not exclude it from the position if the work is consistent 
with the concept of the job description, or is similarly or closely related to another duty statement to address business 
needs and changing business practices. 

Adopted:  February 06, 2017 


